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Mortality events have been 

observed in early arriving 
insectivore bird species such as 
purple martins and other 
passerine species. These events 
have been more prevalent in 
areas where seed resources were 
covered by recent historic 
snowfall and that experienced 
long-lasting, below-freezing 
temperatures.

TPWD staff  have observed 
waterfowl mortality events due 
to freezing conditions in 
wetlands on some TPWD 
Wildlife Management Areas.

Bird feeders are being heavily 
relied upon by various species in 
areas that have experienced a 
sudden decrease in local food 
resources due to snowfall.

Biologists have reported that 
birds are congregating near 
roads due to melted snow and 
ice, increasing water availability. 
This has resulted in an increase 
in wildlife-vehicle collisions.

During cold weather, many 
fish slow down and head for 
deeper waters where it’s 
somewhat warmer. 
Unfortunately, fish in shallow 
water, especially in our coastal 
areas, may not survive a hard 
freeze, resulting in large ‘fish 
kills’ during cold snaps. The 
TPWD Kills and Spills team 
collects data on these events to 
assess the overall impact on 
Texas fish populations.

When temperatures on the 
coast fall below freezing, TPWD 
may close certain areas to 
saltwater fishing as is already the 
case this year.

Alligators should survive well 
with short snaps of  freezing 
water. Long-term impacts to 
alligator populations won’t be 
known until TPWD staff  and 
landowners are able to survey 
their properties when conditions 
improve.

Sea turtles can become cold 
stunned when water 
temperatures drop. This leaves 
them lethargic and unable to 
move into deeper water which 
results in stranding. TPWD 
Coastal Fisheries Biologists and 
Texas Game Wardens have 
assisted in multiple sea turtle 
rescue operations since Feb. 14 
near the Brownsville Ship 
Channel and surrounding bays, 
as well as near Matagorda Bay. 
Once the sea turtles are rescued 
from the water, they are then 
transported to the proper facility. 
When temperatures warm, the 
sea turtles can be safely released.

If  you see a cold stunned sea 
turtle, please call 1-866-
TURTLE5.

As the cold weather continues, 
along with the continued 
potential for more freezing 
precipitation, the availability of  
high-quality wildlife habitat will 
be critical for many species to 
survive through this week’s 
weather in some locations across 
the state.

TPWD staff  will keep 
monitoring the impacts of  this 
historic weather event on wildlife. 
When TPWD operations can 
return to normal, we will 
continue to update the public on 
the state’s wildlife resources.


